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Thank you for your interest in becoming a volunteer Loon Watcher!  As a Loon Watcher, you will be collecting data that will be used to help identify sensitive lakeshore on Itasca County lakes.  
As you know, Minnesota’s lakes are one of its most valuable resources.  In particular, naturally vegetated shorelines provide critical feeding, nesting, resting and breeding habitat for many species.  With this in mind, the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources, in collaboration with Itasca County, is working to identify “sensitive” areas of lakeshore.  Sensitive lakeshores provide unique or critical habitat.  They are often home to a variety of fish and wildlife species, including species in greatest conservation need.  Species of greatest conservation need that may utilize lakeshore areas include bald eagles, trumpeter swans, black terns, rose-breasted grosbeaks and longear sunfish.  Loons are also a species of greatest conservation need in Minnesota, and identification of their nesting areas provides an important piece of information for the project.  Once sensitive lakeshore areas are identified, the information can be used to maintain high quality environmental conditions and to help protect this important habitat.
We are looking for volunteers to record loon nesting sites in summer 2012 (and beyond).  For more information on becoming a Loon Watcher, or to sign up for a lake to survey, please contact Kristin Carlson at 218-833-8646 or Kristin.Carlson@state.mn.us
Additional information on the Sensitive Lakeshore project can be found at:

http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/eco/sli/index.html
